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December 15, 2008

Mr. Doug Dean

Public Utilities Commission

1560 Broadway

Denver, CO 80202

RE: Disclosure of Permitted Ex Parte Meeting on December 11, 2008 with Commissioners Matt Baker and James Tarpey, and Commission Staff—Docket 08I-113EG. 

Dear Utilities Commission:

The purpose of this letter is to disclose permitted ex parte meetings between Eric John, Vice President, Electric Utility Projects for SkyFuel, Inc. and (individually with) PUC Commissioners Matt Baker (2-3 pm) and James Tarpey (3-4 pm) on Thursday, December 11, 2008. Also in attendance at the meetings were Commission Staff Geri Santos-Rach, Jeffrey Ackermann and John Reasoner.  

This disclosure is being made in accordance with Decision C08-0903, Paragraph 21.

The meeting discussed the concentrating solar thermal (CSP) industry in the context of proposed plans to develop utility-scale CSP projects in Colorado.  

No written materials were provided, but the following topics were discussed:


· Impact of the financial crisis on the ability of CSP project developers to obtain financing for utility-scale CSP projects, such as Xcel’s planned RFP for 200 MW of CSP.

· Recent revisions to the Federal Investment Tax Credit (ITC) on the ownership structure for utility scale CSP projects (Investor Owned Utility ownership or Independent Power Producer ownership).

· Status of announced power purchase agreements for utility-scale CSP plants in Arizona and California.

· Cost drivers for CSP development in the San Luis Valley including financing, land-use, water consumption, solar technology, and commodity pricing.

· Technology developments in the area of thermal energy storage and implications of such developments on project cost, energy cost, big-picture power system integration costs, and long-term transmission development from solar-rich areas to load-centers in Colorado.

· Potential for augmentation of operating fossil-fired power plants in Colorado with solar-generated steam.

I will be pleased to answer any questions from Commission staff or other parties regarding this permitted ex parte meeting in the 08I-113EG “Utility Incentives” Docket. 

Sincerely, 

Eric M. John

10701 Montgomery Blvd., NE, Suite A

Albuquerque, NM 87111

505-999-5823

Eric.John@SkyFuel.com
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